Burngreave New Deal for Communities

Board Meeting

Burngreave Vestry Hall 

5.40pm – 8.45pm, Wednesday, 28th May 2008 

Minutes

Present:  Andy Barrs, Zanumb Bibi, Dorrett Buckley-Greaves, John Errington,              Talib Hussain, Muhammad Iqbal (Vice Chair), Mohammed Ismail, Ronnie Lewin (Chair), Beryl Peck, Joanne Roney, Chris Sissons, John Vincent, Amanda Wells, Jean Wildgoose.

In Attendance: Paul Makin (SCC Executive Director C&YP), Brian Lawson (Consilent Consulting), Julie Tasker (C&YP Service District Manager), Ann Allen (Deputy Chief Executive), Jon Cowley (BNDfC Children & Young People’s Regeneration Manager), Cherry Daniels (Community Strength & Wellbeing Regeneration Manager), Mushall Khan (Programme Director), Yvonne Witter (Contracts & Monitoring Officer), Jane Anthony (PA to CE).  

Observers:   Nasira Amin (Reach High 2), Daine Haimeed (BASSSP), Z. Akhter (Reach High 2 Parent), Haleema Sadia Jan (Reach High 2), Mohammed Shaif (Yemeni Community Association), Mariya Arshad, R Richards (CYPD) N. Ahmed (SEB), Famitha Kauser (Reach High 2 Parent), F Baby (Reach High 2 Parent), Diana Shaibi (BASSSP), Leila Shaibi (BASSSP), Laila Abdul Rahmen (BASSSP), Nadia Rehmen (BASSSP), Nasir Yehya (Parent/BASSSP), Fagr AlAfif (BASSSP), Ahed Al-Afif (BASSSP), Sana Wabi (Reach High 2), Ian Clifford, Andy Shallice.

	No.
	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Action


	  1.
	Apologies, Welcome & Introductions
	Apologies were received from Jane Brown, Zahra Ryana Hussain, Ann Jackson, Mohammed Younis and John Clark.
The Chair welcomed Board members, members of the public and officers to this meeting.

The Chair asked members to give a warm welcome to Zanumb Bibi.  Zanumb Bibi replaces Fagr Mohamed Al-Afif as the Burngreave Youth Council Representative on the Partnership Board.


	

	  2.
	Declaration of Interest
	The Chair requested members to declare any interest they had on items on the agenda.

There were no declarations of interest.

	

	3.
	Approval of Minutes
	The Chair stated the minutes of the previous meeting have been circulated and an opportunity to make amendments has been made available to Board members.

The Partnership Board agreed the minutes of the 26th March 2008 meeting as a true record.

	

	4.
	Summary of Action Points
	Members are advised to liaise with the Executive Team if they have any questions or queries relating to the information contained in the Summary of Action Points.
Page 3, Item 12, A.O.B.

The Deputy Chief Executive confirmed the update from Sheffield Futures is scheduled for Board to receive in September 2008.

Page 3, Item 7, Partnership Support Project

The Deputy Chief Executive agreed to arrange for the variation to be co-signed by the appropriate Board member of the Executive Sub Group. 


	DCEO

	5.
	Childcare Evaluation Presentation
	The Chair welcomed Brian Lawson from Consilient Consulting and invited him to give his presentation regarding the Childcare Evaluation commissioned by Burngreave New Deal for Communities (BNDfC).  A copy of the presentation is attached to these minutes.

Brian Lawson responded to members comments as follows:

· The area has a good level of childcare provision, however, it has less childminding facilities than other areas.

· The evaluation did not focus on barriers to childcare provision but a significant issue would be the nature of the Burngreave community.  Successful regeneration means that people will move out of the area and therefore other areas will reap the benefit from the projects.  The question is how you manage the process and find finance to provide basic childcare to support those who are moving into the area.

· The evaluation found that co-ordination can be improved.  Co-ordination and BNDfC’s legacy and how this can be linked into the new Service Districts should be explored further. 

· How funding for soft training is acquired is a national issue and one which is ongoing.  There is new guidance to be published shortly which will help when the issue is discussed further at the workshop on 26th June.

· The report is finalised but it is hoped the workshop will help to bring some additional answers regarding the legacy. 
The Children and Young People’s Regeneration Manager agreed to supply Board members with information held on System K regarding gender breakdown of people benefitting from childcare.

The Chair and Partnership Board members thanked Brian Lawson for attending this meeting.

A report by the Children and Young People’s Regeneration Manager regarding the evaluation and containing recommendations for future BNDfC work in this area was tabled.  

The Partnership Board:

· Note the content of the report.

· Welcome the recommendations of the childcare projects evaluation and the proposed workshop on 26th June with partners.
· Asks the Programme Director and Children and Young People’s Regeneration Manager to explore what further BNDfC support is required, if any, and what resources would be available to provide this.


	C&YPRM
PD/

C&YPRM

	6.
	Children and Young People Presentation 
	The Chair welcomed Paul Makin (SCC Executive Director C&YP)  to the meeting and invited him to give his presentation to the meeting (a copy is attached to these minutes).

Paul Makin added:

· His presentation concentrated on the Advancing Together Partnership and the joint work between the Children and Young People’s Directorate and other agencies.

· Since the tragic death of Jonathan Matondo the Children and Young People’s Directorate has been working with the local community, local police and BNDfC regarding gang strategy.

· The Advancing Together programme is costing £2m with BNDfC contributing £1m and the other £1m from the schools involved.

Paul Makin responded to comments from Board members as follows:

· The tangible benefits of the Advancing Together programme will be in the community who will have acquired the skills to sustain the regeneration of the area.  When BNDfC has gone the community will have the confidence, network and skills to take the regeneration further.

· There are no signs there will be any additional money available to this area when BNDfC funding comes to an end.

· Excluded pupils need a personalised package therefore the service is variable to try and engage each child.  There are a number of services for children that are delivered by the community organisations who work closely with the C&YPRM and Sheffield City Council i.e. Cellar Space and Catch the Drift.  Local communities can provide the services excluded pupils want.

· There are city-wide units that excluded pupils can access that try and personalise education, however, we don’t want pupils to stay in these units for too long.

· It is important to engage and work in partnership with the parents of pupils in special schools/units.

· Pupils in special schools/units are monitored far more than pupils in mainstream education and figures are available if members wish to have them.
Julie Tasker (C&YP Service District Manager) confirmed quality is not lost over quantity.  The C&YP Directorate are keen on numbers but the Advocacy Workers employed on the project are caseworkers and they keep detailed records, have a support plan and draw up a contract to support the child.  Anyone can request casework material which will identify the quality of the project.  The project can’t supply case notes for every child but the BNDfC Quarterly Monitoring Return will contain a narrative that will give a flavour of the quality of the work being performed.
Members and the Exec Team made the following additional comments:

· The way services are delivered and how they are influenced can be a lasting legacy.  Bending the Mainstream and changing the way how schools work needs to be considered as part of our legacy.

· Members need to be provided with specifics about exit strategies for projects as they will be getting into detail about the projects that will be continued and those which will not. 

· Burngreave is the seed ground for people from abroad and it is acknowledged the community is transient therefore will there be any help with funding to help with the next influx of people.

· The decision to move the Service District Team into accommodation at Sorby House is a decision for elected members of the Council and outside the control of Officers.  Members frustration is shared but the mechanisms for decision-making by elected members does take a long time.

· All projects have sustainability and an exit strategy built within them.

Paul Makin informed members he regularly meets with the BNDfC Chief Executive and therefore would reflect on comments and questions from members and build these into future conversations he has with the BNDfC Chief Executive. 

The Partnership Board:

· Noted the content of the report.

The Partnership agreed unanimously to:

· Commission the Chief Executive and Children and Yong People Regeneration Manager along with the local authority representation on the Partnership Board to continue discussions with the Children and Young People’s Directorate to ensure a joined-up approach to the inclusion of young people, and to explore how the work funded by BNDfC will be sustained. 

The Chair thanked Paul Makin for his presentation and attendance at this meeting.


	

	7.
	Study Support Project Proposal
	The Children and Young People’s Regeneration Manager (C&YPRM) presented this report that updates members on the Burngreave Study Support Consortium project proposal and offers recommendations for Board support for the proposal.
The C&YPRM added:

· The project is carefully monitored and meets its outputs and spend.

· Study Support provides a lifestyle choice for a significant number of young people giving them positive educational, sporting and recreational activities and one would have to question if the young people weren’t involved in the project where would they be.

· Study Support needs to be a legacy of BNDfC, if the Board don’t support it, it will not be part of our legacy as it is not sustainable in its present form.

· The project works with 300 young people on a regular basis and exceed their targets, there is a capacity issue but the project does absorb the extra numbers involved and I’m not aware of any young people being turned away.

· A report was submitted to the January Board meeting that detailed GSCE’s gained against ethnicity, should members require this information again they can request a copy from the C&YPRM. 

· Engagement with African Caribbean and Dual Heritage young people is relatively low, this continues to be a serious issue which the Education Department has yet to tackle.

· Young people are finding their voice in Burngreave, this was evident at the last Burngreave Community Action Forum meeting.  The issue for the programme is how we receive their voice and organise around what they are saying.

The Deputy Chief Executive added this project proposal has been included on the Schedule of Meetings for a while now.  However, the Year 8 Delivery Plan highlights the programme will be having a review of all projects this year.  At their last meeting, Community Representatives had issues regarding the timing of this proposal presented to the Board at this time bearing in mind the above two facts.   The Community Representatives took the decision to allow time for the project review to take place but to enable as much Study Support as possible to continue in the meantime and therefore duly amended the recommendations to gap fund the project until December 2008.

The Deputy Chief Executive reassured members the programme was not isolating this project by providing bridging funds to December 2008.  All projects BNDfC currently fund will be discussed by Board members at the September Away Day and will be subject to the same level of scrutiny, this means any project has the possibility of ending in December 2008.

Members made the following comments:

· It’s good that so many people from the Study Support are involved in the project and at this meeting tonight, it’s important the programme doesn’t lose this level of involvement.

· The project does some interesting work and it’s important that the integration and cohesion element of the project continues as this helps to set foundations for the area.

· It is unlikely the new Executive Director for Children and Young People’s Directorate will be in post by July.  If members bridge this project until December 2008 it will give the Local Authority a longer time to think through their position, in the meantime BNDfC must start to articulate the projects success to influence getting this project mainstreamed. The Neighbourhoods Fund was set up to fund exactly this type of project therefore the project, supported by BNDfC, have one year to influence and get this project mainstream funded. 

The Partnership Board voted, 12 for, 0 against, 1 abstention to:
· Note the content of the report.

· Commission the Chair, Chief Executive, Programme Director and the Children and Young People’s Regeneration Manager, along with the local authority representative on the Board, to meet with the new Executive Director for Children and Young People Services to discuss the mainstreaming of the project at the most appropriate time.

· Endorse and acknowledge the activity of the Study Support project.

· Advise the project that the Partnership Board will be undertaking a review of its priorities at its Away Day in September 2008 and pending that programme level review, Board will fund this project until December 2008 to the maximum sum of £93k.

	

	
	
	The meeting had a short break for refreshments.


	

	
	
	The Chair resumed the meeting and informed members this would be Joanne Roney’s last meeting as she is leaving Sheffield City Council to take up the role of Chief Executive of Wakefield Council. 

The Chair presented Joanne Roney with a bouquet of flowers and a small gift as a token of their appreciation for the level of commitment and support that Joanne had shown during her time on the Partnership Board. 

The Chair and members wished Joanne every success in her future role. 


	

	8.
	Small Grants Presentation  
	The Community Strength and Wellbeing Regeneration Manager presented this report that updates members on the Small Grants project and presents highlights from the Small Grants Annual Report (a copy of the Annual Report 2007-2008 can be obtained by contacting the Small Grants Team on 292 2906).
The Community Strength and Wellbeing Regeneration Manager was invited to give her presentation (a copy is attached to these minutes).
The Deputy Chief Executive responded to members comments as follows:

· The £25k grants round is a one off exercise to deliver approximately £150k of funds that had accumulated due to an under-spend from last year.

· The Small Grants Panel will find the £25k round an extremely tough exercise as there has been a lot of interest but the Panel have the criteria for allocation and together with their expertise this will ensure the round will be brought in on budget.

· Unsuccessful applicants will be signposted to other avenues that will support them.

The Partnership Board:
· Note the content of the report.

	 

	9.
	Sustainability Conference  
	The Deputy Chief Executive presented this report that seeks Board approval for the hosting of a Sustainability Summit, in partnership with the Development Trust Association, for voluntary and community sector groups in Burngreave.
The Deputy Chief Executive added the costs involved are approximately £600 which can be met from existing project budgets.

The Partnership Board:

· Notes the report.
The Partnership Board agreed unanimously to:

· Approves the commissioning of the “Sustainability Summit”.

	

	10.
	Year End Programme Monitoring Report
	The Deputy Chief Executive presented this report that presents to Board results of the 2007/08 Programme Monitoring activity undertaken by the Monitoring and Evaluation team.
Partnership Board members made the following comments:

· It would be worth adding the actual figures on the outputs report at appendix B are as at March 2008.

· There is no excuse for large statutory organisations not having the data/information required for NDC monitoring purposes.  NDC should write to the highest person in the statutory organisations concerned to inform them data/information from their organisation is still outstanding.
The Deputy Chief Executive agreed to include the following in future reports:

· A narrative will be included where there is an underperformance shown by projects.

· A definition of what constitutes poor, satisfactory, good and outstanding performance by projects will be created.

The Partnership Board:

· Notes the report.

· Will direct any further queries on the content of the Monitoring and Evaluation team via the Deputy Chief Executive.

· Will identify any changes to the presented format that they would like to see.


	DCEO

DCEO

DCEO

DCEO

	11.
	Board Away Day Report
	The Deputy Chief Executive presented this feedback report on the items discussed at the Away Day Session that took place over the weekend of 7th and 8th March 2008.

Members made the following comments:

· At the Away Day the Board set out a work programme for the next phase of the programme and also worked on succession planning for the successor entity for NDC.  This is important work that will take 2-3 years to complete but this has not come through in the “Next Steps” identified in the report.

· Powerful people from the statutory agencies are represented on the Board and members will always call upon them to promote BNDfC at every occasion.

· Equality should be added alongside diversity in paragraph 6.2.
The Partnership Board:

· Note the contents of the report.

· Endorse the actions taken so far and those captured in the “Next Steps” section of the report. 

 
	DCEO

	12.
	Board Focus Group Feedback
	The Deputy Chief Executive presented this report on the items discussed and the agreements reached at the Focus Group meetings held on 2nd, 16th and 29th April 2008.

Members made the following comments:

· There should be a couple of standby meetings timetabled just in case they are required.

· It is not always productive to use the term policing in the context of this report, we should refer to Neighbourhood Management as this acknowledges accountability is much wider than just the police and this term encompasses all agencies and services. 

The Deputy Chief Executive informed members she will arrange for the dates to be put in a more portable format and circulate laminated copies out to members.

The Partnership Board:

· Note the contents of the report, particularly the new schedule of meeting dates.

· Endorse the actions to be taken as captured in the “Next Steps” section.

· Approve use of a Burngreave New Deal for Communities Open Meeting to discuss community safety.

· Receive the Burngreave New Deal for Communities response to “Unlocking the Talent”. 


	DCEO

DCEO

	13.
	Key Messages from Chief Executive
	Members are advised to read the information pack to get a flavour of what is going on in the programme and if they have any queries or question please contact any member of the Executive or Management Team.


	

	14
	A.O.B.
	There was no other business brought before the meeting.
	

	
	Date and Venue of Next Meeting
	5.30pm, 30th July 2008 at Burngreave Vestry Hall.


	

	THE FOLLOWING PAPERS ARE FOR INFORMATION ONLY



	15.
	Chief Executive’s Report



	16.
	Transformational Projects Update 


	17.
	Future Meetings Schedule



	18.
	Staffing Report 



	Draft 
	23.06.08.

	Agreed DCE
	02.07.08.

	Agreed Chair
	Not yet

	Draft Circulated to PB
	04.07.08.

	PB Comments back by 
	14.07.08.
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